VILLAGE OF AURORA PLANNING BOARD

Regular Meeting

June 26, 2013

Present:  Nancy Gil; Chair, Grace Bates (arrived at 7:05pm), Pat Bianconi, Alan Connors and Pat Foser

Others Present: Village Clerk Ann Balloni and Peggy Dupe′e 

Call To Order:  7:00pm

MINUTES

May 22, 2013:  On motion by Bianconi, seconded by Connors, the Planning Board voted to accept the Minutes of May 22, 2013.
AYES: Bates, Bianconi, Connors and Foser.

NAYS: None

ABSTAIN: Gil (absent from the meeting)
Motion carried.

June 5, 2013 Joint PB/CPP Public Hearing: On motion by Connors, seconded by Bates, the Planning Board voted to accept the Minutes of June 5, 2013.

AYES: Bates, Bianconi and Connors

NAYS:  None

ABSTAIN:  Foser and Gil (absent from the meeting)
Motion carried.
VISITOR RECOGNITION

No comments
ANNOUNCEMENTS

· SEQR training on July 17, 2013 at BOCES.  Bianconi, Connors and Gil plan on attending.  
· Village Board of Trustee, George Farenthold, resigned effective June 3, 2013.  Mayor Bennett appointed Kit Van Orman to fill the vacancy until the March 2014 elections.
· Zoning Board of Appeals Chair, Cathy Patella, resigned effective June 2, 2013. Mayor Bennett appointed ZBA member, John Dentes, to fill the remainder of Ms. Patella’s term and is looking to fill the Board member vacancy.  Planning Board members recommended Ginger or Greg Johnson.
· The Cayuga County Industrial Development Agency is holding a Public Hearing in the firehouse meeting room on Tuesday, July 23rd, at 2:00pm to consider Pleasant T. Rowland’s application for financial assistance for the Abbott House project. 
· Mayor Bennett is hosting a dinner at her house on July 31st for all Village employees and Board members.
OLD BUSINESS

Application #13-09 from the Village of Aurora for renovation of the Village Park Stairway and new Post Office facade (Tax Map #181.16-1-13.1 and #181.16-1-16)

PB RESOLUTION #13-01: APPROVAL OF THE VILLAGE OF AURORA VILLAGE PARK STAIRWAY AND POST OFFICE FAÇADE RENOVATIONS

WHEREAS the Village of Aurora is responsible for renovations to Village properties; and

WHEREAS renovations and improvements to the stairway to the Village Park and the Post Office façade are necessary for safety as well as aesthetic reasons; and

WHEREAS the Village of Aurora Community Preservation Panel issued a Certificate of Appropriateness at their April 3, 2013 meeting; and

WHEREAS the Planning Board of the Village of Aurora conducted a SEQR at their May 22, 2013 meeting of Application #13-09 from the Village of Aurora and made a Negative Declaration; and
WHEREAS the Planning Board sent Application #13-09 to the Cayuga County Planning Board for mandated GML 239 l & m review; and

WHEREAS the Cayuga County Planning Board found no intermunicipal impacts; 
NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that the Planning Board of the Village of Aurora approve Application #13-09 from the Village of Aurora at their June 26, 2013 meeting.

First: Bianconi

Second: Foser

AYES: Gil, Bates, Bianconi, Connors, and Foser

NAYS:  None

Carried unanimously.

NEW BUSINESS
Site Plan Review: Application #13-14 from Alan Connors for a shed at 34 Cherry Ave. 

(Tax Map #182.13-1-16)

Mr. Connors is proposing an 8x12 shed on an existing concrete slab, painted white with green trim to match the house.  It was noted that the application meets all setback requirements.

On motion by Bates, seconded by Foser, the Planning Board voted to approve 
Application #13-14 as submitted.
AYES:  Gil, Bates, Bianconi, and Foser
NAYS:  None

ABSTAIN:  Connors

Motion carried.

On motion by Connors, seconded by Bates, the Planning Board voted to adjourn their meeting at 7:25pm.

AYES:  Gil, Bates, Bianconi, Connors, and Foser

NAYS:  None

Motion carried unanimously.

Next Meeting:  July 24, 2013
Respectfully submitted,
Ann Balloni

Village Clerk

